
                                       

                          COMING EVENTS     

 Lenten Fish Fry .……….....……….………… Fridays in Lent 
 

 Stations of the Cross ….…………..…....… Fridays in Lent  
  

 VBS Planning Meeting ........................... Mon Feb 19 
 

 Special Anniv. Celebration …………......…… Sun Feb 25 
  

 Family Eucharist Workshop ….…..……………. Sat Mar 3  
 

 First of Two Lent Talks ...….…….....…....…... Sun Mar 4 

February 18, 2018                         1st Sunday of  Lent  

WEEKEND MASSES 

     ST. JOHN CHURCH        HOLY TRINITY CHURCH  
       1405 FIRST AVENUE            201 CLARK STREET 
      SATURDAY   4:30 PM           SUNDAY    9:00 AM 

      SUNDAY      10:30 AM              

HOLY FAMILY PARISH 

A Catholic faith community called to serve God and others  
through Eucharist, prayer, education, and daily living of the Gospel values. 

PARISH OFFICE:  201 CLARK STREET, MIDDLETOWN, OH 45042 

(513) 422-0602         www.holyfamilymiddletown.com 

ADORATION   HOLY TRINITY CHURCH     
MONDAY- FRIDAY   12:30 - 4:30 PM 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
ST. JOHN CHURCH  SATURDAY  3:30 PM 

RCIA - The Rite of Sending  
Our parish is celebrating the  
Rite of Sending at the 10:30 AM Mass  
This is a very significant step in the Rite of Christian 
Initiation of Adults.  The desire of our catechumens 
and candidates to continue in the RCIA process is 
affirmed by their sponsors and they are ‘sent’ to 
celebrate the Rite of Election (catechumens)  
and the Call to Continuing Conversion (candidates).   
 

The catechumens - now known as the elect - 
publicly acknowledge their desire to receive the 
Sacraments of Initiation, and the candidates’ their 
desire to be received into full communion with the 
Catholic Church.  This ceremony will be celebrated 
this afternoon at 3:30 p.m. at Our Lady of the 
Immaculate Conception Church in Dayton.   
 
 

Who is responsible for the RCIA catechumens  
and candidates who are seeking to be fully  

initiated into the Catholic Church?   
 

WE ALL ARE!   
 

We are asked to pray for them,  
to give them good example and support.   
Bringing new members into the Church  

is part of what we are commissioned to do  
by Christ through our baptism.   

Our faith is a gift,  
not for us alone, but for all.   



Daily Scripture Readings  
Mon: Lv 19:1-2,11-18 / Mt 25:31-46  
Tues: Is 55:10-11 / Mt 6:7-15  
Wed: Jon 3:1-10 / Lk 11:29-32  
Thurs: 1 Pt 5:1-4 / Mt 16:13-19  
Fri: Ez 18:21-28 / Mt 5:20-26  
Sat: Dt 26:16-19 / Mt 5:43-48  
Sun: Gn 22: 1-2,9a,10-13,15-18 / Rom 8:31b-34  
        Mk 9:2-10  

Health Ministry:  
To Pray:  
Our Struggle / The Benefits 
Most of us struggle with the  
spiritual discipline of praying, as did the  
disciples.  Jesus gave them and us a "quotable,  
repeatable, portable prayer" as a communica-
tion starter with God… The Lord's Prayer.    
The benefits of prayer?  Pray-ers are  
 often happier and more peaceful 
 more willing to forgive others 
 healthier mentally and physically 
 suffer less from anxiety and depression 
 respond better to treatment when not well  
 worry less and are more tolerant of life's  
        setbacks and uncertainties.  
 Two surprising prayer benefits: 
1)  reduces the level of ego and makes us more 
humble, less greedy for material things and so  
a better person. 
2) people who think about and pray for the  
welfare of others are less vulnerable to the  
negative effects of financial stress. 
Praying for material gain does not counter the 
effects of stress.  "Prayer is not a privilege for 
the pious nor the art of a chosen few.  Prayer is 
simply a heartfelt conversation between God 
and His child"...that means YOU!  
 

Psychology Today/WebMD/TheHealthSite/Lucado 

 Monday, February 19  

  12:10 PM  Mass HT   Francesco Pecchia 

    Tuesday, February 20 

    8:15 AM  Mass J23   Vera Gay Gentry 

  12:10 PM  Communion Service HT 

 Wednesday, February 21  
  12:10 PM  Mass HT   Dorothy Lawson 

       Thursday, February 22  

  12:10 PM  Mass HT   Bill Like 

   Friday, February 23  

    8:00 AM  Mass HT   Jean McMahon 

  12:10 PM  Communion Service HT 

   Saturday, February 24  

    8:00 AM  Mass HT   Maureen McGuire - Birthday Rem. 

    4:30 PM  Mass  SJ    Bill Laber 

   Sunday, February 25    2nd Sunday of Lent     

    9:00 AM  Mass HT   Special Anniversary Couples  

  10:30 AM  Mass SJ    Richard Capozzi - Birthday Remembrance 

HOLY FAMILY MASS SCHEDULE   

  Saturday and Sunday - February 17 and 18 
    4:30 PM Mass  SJ      Ceil Cramer - Anniversary Rem. 
    9:00 AM Mass  HT    Bud Rossi 
  10:30 AM Mass  SJ     Ken Mangus - 20th Anniversary Rem.  

Our Prayers and Sympathy are Extended  
to the family and friends of Ida Pearce, who  
died February 13th.   

In Your Prayers Remember  Garth Farler at 

Atrium, Alice Sprague in Hospice, and Bobby 
Heller in Dayton VA Medical Center this week.  

 

Weekly Collections Stewardship                     

Sunday, February 11th   $15,496 
                                                 

Thank you for your generous stewardship! 

 N O T E :   S P E C I A L  L E N T  S C H E D U L E  



Introductions to Readings 
by Bishop Ken Untener, in collaboration  
with Catherine Haven and Fr. Bill Taylor 
 

First Reading - Genesis 9:8-15  
Today’s reading from the book of Genesis takes place  
after the story of Noah and the great flood.  Israelite  
people of long ago saw the rainbow as a symbol of a  
Warrior-God hanging up his hunting bow as a peaceful 
gesture.  The rainbow symbolized the solemn promise 
that God makes to Noah.  
 

Second Reading - 1 Peter 3:18-22  
This reading reminds us that just as Noah was saved 
through the ark, we are saved through baptism.   
Early Christians believed that those who died before 
the coming of Jesus awaited redemption in a shadowy 
existence described here as a prison.  When we say in 
the Apostles’ Creed that Jesus “descended into hell,” 
we are saying that Jesus went to announce to those 
waiting in that “prison” that they had been saved.  

2018 Catholic Ministries Appeal  
We thank everyone who has participated 
in the 2018 Catholic Ministries Appeal.  
Our pledges let us impact the stories  
of thousands through six important Catholic ministries 
right here in our archdiocese.  To make a pledge online, 
please visit CatholicAppeal.net.  Thank you! 

 SVDP Outreach Ministry  
 Featured Need for February 

 Full size sheets & mattress pads 
 If you can provide these items  ̶ 
 either new or used  ̶  please drop them   
 at the church office and we’ll pick them  
 up for distribution to the needy.  Thank you  
 for your prayerful consideration of this request. 

The Stations of the Cross  
& Benediction - Fridays in Lent   
7 PM  Holy Trinity Church 
Join us at Holy Trinity Church at 7:00 p.m.  
every Friday evening during Lent for Stations of the  
Cross and Benediction.  Stations of the Cross in Spanish  
begin at 5:30 p.m. at Holy Trinity every Friday in Lent.  

Shipwrecked - Rescued by Jesus!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
VBS Meeting - Monday, February 19th   

6 PM   St. John Center 
 

This summer’s Vacation Bible School  
takes kids to an uncharted island 
and anchors them in the truth  
that Jesus carries us through life’s storms.   
Want to be part of Holy Family’s Vacation Bible School 
Program?  Last year 185 preschool - 5th grade kids and 
105 volunteers ranging from preteen to grandparents 
participated in VBS.  Join us for a planning meeting 
Monday, February 19th at 6 PM in the St. John Center.   
If you can’t make it but want to come aboard, call the 
office 422-0602.  We’re looking for Crew Leaders,  
so if you’re a parish teen looking for a really fun  
service opportunity, call us 422-0602! 

Beacon 

The Men’s Fellowship Group  
Men of the parish are invited to join for  
prayer and study every second and fourth 
Saturday of the month.  The next meeting is this  
Saturday, February 24th at 7:00 a.m. - St. John Rectory.  

Nursery Available During 10:30 AM Mass 
Check out our Nursery in the St. John Center. 

Joe Orth Stepping Down From  
Calvary Cemetery Board 
Many thanks and many well wishes  
to Joe Orth for his years of service on  
the Calvary Cemetery Board.  In a note 
to Fr. Civille, Joe wrote, “I feel honored  
to have been on the board so many years and I’ve 
turned all records over to Ed Dobrozsi as I feel it’s 
time for me to step down.”  Thank you again, Joe, 
and thanks to your successor, Ed Dobrozsi.    



Mark Your Calendars!  
Lenten Talks with Fr. Civille 
Sundays   11:30 AM - 1 PM     
St. John Undercroft 
March 4th and March 11th          
 

A light lunch will be served.   
Watch for more details in upcoming bulletins! 
 

Communal Lenten Penance Services   
Thursday, March 22nd 
Holy Trinity Church 
Join us for a Communal Lenten  
Penance Service after the 12:10 PM Mass and  
again at 7:00 PM on Thursday, March 22nd.  

Special Clothing Collection in February 
Our parish - in conjunction with Church Women United (CWU) - is conducting a special month-long   
collection in February.  Anyone wishing to participate is asked to donate new undergarments and  
socks for men, women and children.  These necessary clothing items will fill the shelves of Middletown’s  
CWU Clothing Depot where needy families can receive clothing at no charge.  Please place your donation in the 
blue bins at the church doors.  Thank you!  Church Women United is a national volunteer Christian ecumenical 
women’s movement that brings together women of diverse races, cultures and traditions in closer Christian  
fellowship, prayer, advocacy, and action for peace with justice in the world.  Parishioners Ann Fishbaugh,  
Phoebe Pearce, Terri Sullivan, and Janet Wallace volunteer at the Clothing Depot!  

People in Pain Need “the Right Words at the Right Time”  
CareNotes™ help you provide these words through simple, uplifting language that is 
grounded in faith.  These popular “take-one” booklets have been available at the doors  
of the churches for many years and they offer messages of hope and compassion to those in need on a variety  
of topics, including grief and loss, family and elder care, and personal healing and growth.    
Look for these titles: 
 

    Living Fully With a Life-Threatening Disease           Strengthening a Struggling Marriage 
    Fostering Healthy Relationships Later in Life           Finding God in the Everyday Tasks of Living 
    Understanding Thoughts of Suicide and Self-harm          Using Palliative Care Well 
    Living Alone After the Death of a Spouse           Prayers for Coping With Cancer 
    Five Ways to Get Through the First Year of Loss          What Everyone Should Know About Dementia 
    Taking Care of Yourself While Grieving            Discovering the Healing Power of Laughter 
    Slowing Down and Finding God in your Busy Life          Coping With Chronic Pain 
 

CareNotes™  Take One - and Take Heart.  Give One - and Give Hope. 

 So You Want to Fast  
 During the Lenten Season? 
 THEN…. 
 

 Fast from hurting words and say kind words. 

 Fast from sadness and be filled with gratitude. 

 Fast from pessimism and be filled with hope. 

 Fast from worries and have trust in God. 

 Fast from complaints and contemplate simplicity. 

 Fast from pressures and be prayerful. 

 Fast from bitterness and fill your hearts with joy.  

 Fast from selfishness and be compassionate to others. 

 Fast from anger and be filled with patience. 

 Fast from grudges and be reconciled. 

 Fast from words and be silent so you can listen. 
 

 When you fast, do not look gloomy like the hypocrites.   
 They neglect their appearance, so that they may appear  
 to others to be fasting.  Amen, I say to you, they have  
 received their reward.  But when you fast, anoint your head   
 and wash your face, so that you may not appear to others  
 to be fasting, except to your Father who is hidden.  And your  
 Father who sees what is hidden will repay you.   Mt 6:16-18 

Baptismal Preparation Class 
Wed, March 14th  7 PM  St. John Rectory 
If you are expecting your first baby  
or want your first child baptized we ask  
that you attend a baptismal preparation class, held 
quarterly throughout the year.  The next baptismal 
preparation class is set for Wednesday, March 14th 
at 7:00 PM at the St. John Rectory.  Please call the  
parish office 422-0602 to register for this class. 



    

by Dawn Pickerill / Principal 
 

TRADITIONAL VALUES.  EXCEPTIONAL EDUCATION. 
St. John XXIII represents 150 years of Catholic Education 
dedicated to encouraging and developing well-rounded, 
self confident and compassionate children and young 
adults who lead successful, mindful, service-driven lives. 
Our school community is the foundation on which our 
core principles of faith and hard work bind us together 
as a family.  
 

If you are interested in a Catholic education that             
provides a challenging, structured and thoughtful learn-
ing environment led by highly qualified and experienced 
teachers, contact Principal Dawn Pickerill at 424-1196  
for a meeting and a tour of the school. 
 

LENTON SERVICE PROJECT 
Each month, the faculty, staff, and students take on a 
different service project led by our “buddy teams” 
which are in place throughout the school.  We deviate 
from this routine during Lent, when we take on a special 
project which lasts from Ash Wednesday until Easter 
Sunday.  During this time, we participate in Fr. Edie’s 
Fish Bowl project.  Fr. Edie lives in Uganda where the   
life-span of the majority of parents is short, leaving 
many children orphaned and without support.  Fr. Edie 
reports that the children he serves are blessed despite 
the plight of being orphans. The fish farm is a way to 
provide food and income to support the needy children. 
It teaches the children practical skills to help them     
provide for themselves as adults.  This is a partnership 
that was started several years ago, and it not only      
includes our collecting and sending money to Uganda, 
but also, Fr. Edie coming to our school once a year to 
tell the children how their sacrifice was utilized. 
 

CHANGE OF DATE 
I listed the wrong date for our Guest Bartender Night at 
Gracie’s in the Feb 4th bulletin.  The date is actually 
Tuesday, February 27th.  Sorry for the mistake!  I hope to 
see many of you there!!  Dinner and children’s Kid’s 
Club reservations can be made by calling 513-915-7476. 
 

TRIVIA NIGHT – Saturday, March 10th 
Tickets are on sale!!  Create your own team of 8, and 
join us for an evening of fun!!   You won’t regret it! 

Last Chance for Track!!! 
Registration for the  
2018 Track season closes  
on Monday, February 19th.   
Track is open to boys and girls in grades K- 8 who 
attend St. John XXIII or are members of Holy Family 
Parish.  The teams compete in the Cincinnati Track  
CYO and the fee to participate is $85.  You will need to 
register through Blue Sombrero using the link on the 
athletic page of the St. John XXIII website or in the 
navigation ribbon at the top of the Holy Family Parish 
website.  If you have any questions you can email  
Evan Dobrozsi at athletics@stjohn23school.org. 

List of Recent 365 Lotto Winners 
$500 - Jewell Billings  
$100 - Rose McCabe, Victorino Monjaras, Andi Bartz 
$  40 - Feliciano Salinas, Robert Fraley, Gloria Lieberum, 
Amanda Monnin, Patricia Fitterer, Dorothy Ziegler,  
Betsy Jimenez Santiago, Frank Long, Melinda Flesch, 
Paul Scorti, Sophie Lawler, Mr. & Mrs. Richard Kaiser, 
Amanda Monnin, Matt Kidwell, Erin Corden, Kimberly 
Cooley, Diana Bohardt 

Special 2018 Lenten Concerts  
with Mike Davis 
Join popular singer and Catholic  
evangelist Mike Davis, as he presents  
"Come Watch With Me: The Perfect Storm."  These  
will be incredible evenings of prayer, meditation, and 
music with Mike Davis as you walk the Via Dolorosa / 
Way of Suffering focusing on the life, death, and 
ultimate Resurrection of our Lord and Savior Jesus 
Christ.  Mike's music and voice are sure to touch the 
soul this Lent as we strive to turn our lives over to the 
Lord as we walk our Lenten journeys.  No charge; free 
will donations.  All concerts begin at 7 p.m. except for 
St. Ignatius which begins at 7:30 pm.  Come and rest in 
the Lord during the storms of life this Lenten season! 
 

   February 16th – Our Lady of Lourdes, Cincinnati  

   February 21st – Our Lady of Victory, Cincinnati 

   March 1st – St. Jude-Bridgetown, Cincinnati 

   March 6th – St. Mary’s Parish, Camden 

   March 9th – St. Ignatius, Cincinnati,  

   March 19th - St. John’s Church, Harrison 

   March 21st - St. Dominic, Cincinnati 

   March 22nd – St. Joseph, North Bend 

mailto:athletics@stjohn23school.org


                  Welcome to Holy Family Parish 
                         How can we serve you? 
           Please cut out this form and  
     drop it in the collection basket, leave it with  
           an usher, or mail it to the parish office.  
 

 Name / Address  ______________________________ 
 

 ________________________________________________ 
 

 Phone # _______________________________________ 
 

 ________   I would like to join Holy Family Parish. 
 

 ________   Change of address / phone # / email. 
 

 ________   I am interested in volunteering with 
  
 ________________________________________________ 
 

 _________   I would like Communion at home. 

Opportunity to Travel with Fr. Endres  
in the Footsteps of St. Paul  
Father David Endres, professor of Church  
history and dean of the Athenaeum/Mount  
St. Mary's Seminary, invites you to join him for an 
enriching journey in the footsteps of St. Paul from 
October 20 - 30, 2018.  The program will explore 
early Christian communities such as Thessaloniki, 
Corinth, and Ephesus and their relationship to the 
early Church.  Fr. Endres will offer Mass each day 
and help illuminate the Greek and Roman world of 
St. Paul and the early Christians.  Join us for this 
educational, cultural, and spiritually enriching 
program!  Cost is $3,950 per person based on 
double occupancy, plus airline/airport fees of an 
estimated $475.  To secure your place, register by 
Tuesday, February 27th.   For specifics, please 
call  800-368-6757 ext. 128. or visit our website  
www.travelillume.com/trc/sfb. 

Lay Pastoral Ministry Program  

Information Sessions  
The Archdiocesan sponsored  

lay ministry formation program offers courses in 

Catholic theology along with spiritual and ministerial 

formation.  Mark your calendar now and plan to 

attend an upcoming information sessions.  Topics 

include program options, formation components, 

time commitment, tuition and fees and the 

application process.  All are welcome!  All sessions 

are held at the main campus in Mount Washington, 

6616 Beechmont Ave, Room 114.  

  Saturday,  February 24th   10:00 - 11:00 a.m.  

  Sunday,     March 11th          4:00 -   5:00 p.m.   

  Thursday,  March 15th          6:30 -   7:30 p.m. 

Our graduates serve the larger Church in a variety  

of ways:  As informed parents and teachers of their 

children, Permanent Deacons; parish staff and 

volunteers, bereavement coordinators, teachers in 

Catholic schools, youth ministers, pastoral care 

ministers in hospitals and nursing homes, catechists, 

DREs, advocates for life and in a variety of non-profit 

agencies.  Our lay ministry program provides the 

tools, knowledge and confidence needed to discern 

God's call and respond effectively.  Come and see 

how lay formation can transform your life!  

Deacon Informational Meetings 
Have you considered becoming a Permanent Deacon in 
the Catholic Church, but don’t know where to begin to 
explore the possibility?  The Office of the Diaconate of 
the Archdiocese of Cincinnati will hold Informational 
Meetings concerning the Permanent Diaconate  -  
 

 Monday, March 19th  7 PM   
 St. Helen Parish, Riverside OH 
 

 Tuesday, March 20th   7:10 PM 
 (following optional 6:30 pm evening Mass) 
 St. Michael Parish, Fort Loramie, OH 
 

 Thursday, March 22nd   7 PM 
 St. Ignatius Parish, Cincinnati, OH 
 

For more information and to register, please contact 
Deacon Mark Machuga, Director of the Office of the 
Diaconate 513-421-3131 extension 2641 or email  
deaconoffice@catholiccincinnati.org.  

http://www.travelillume.com/trc/sfb





